Newsletter June 2003

INSIDE: 
· Food Standards Agency and Department of Health at long last endorse salt target of 6 grams per day 
· SACN report- recommendations now published 
· Presentation to the Academy of Culinary Arts 
· Press release issued on 3 a day dairy campaign 
· Diet and Health conference at Westminster Department of Health issue 5 a day logo 
· Other news   
SACN report – final recommendations 
CASH was set up after the original recommendations by COMA to reduce salt intake to 6 grams or less per day were rejected by the Department of Health, and in particular the Chief Medical Officer, in 1996. Following the report of the Salt Sub-Committee of SACN (for details see website), the Food Standards Agency and the Department of Health have now officially recommended a reduction in salt intake from 10 to 12 grams per day to 6 grams or less per day for all adults. They have also set targets for children, which represent major reductions in salt intake for children, which vary with age. Since these recommendations in mid May of this year, there have been a number of more positive articles in the media about the need to do something about salt. On average, 80% of our current salt intake comes from salt added to processed, canteen, restaurant and fast foods, so that individuals cannot make this reduction themselves unless they cook all their own food. Therefore, the salt concentration of all processed foods must be reduced. To reach this target of 6 grams will necessitate at least a 50% reduction in all such foods. For some years, CASH has been calling on all of the retailers, food manufacturers, caterers, major restaurants, hotel chains, fast food outlets, etc, to start making reductions in the salt content of their products by 10 to 25%, which cannot be detected by the consumer. This strategy has now been adopted by both the Department of Health and Food Standards Agency and they are in negotiation with the various umbrella organisations to try and bring this about. For a full copy of the press release we issued following these recommendations go to www.actiononsalt.org.uk/cash/press_releases. 

Below are the recommendations for children: 

	Age
	Target average salt intake (g/d)

	0-6 months
	<1 g/d

	7-12 months
	1 g/d

	1-3 years
	2 g/d

	4-6 years
	3 g/d

	7-10 years
	5 g/d

	11-14 years
	6 g/d


Sir John Krebs, Chairman of the Food Standards Agency, said, "There are important health benefits from reducing salt intake, and we have today set new guidelines for children’s salt intake on the basis of the best scientific evidence. While consumers can add less salt at the table and in cooking, they cannot change the amounts of salt in processed foods, which make up, by far, the highest proportion of our salt intake. This is the responsibility of the food industry. We are urging all food manufacturers and retailers to set targets for reductions in levels of salt in all processed foods".

However, there is no doubt that in spite of this good news, many sections of the food industry are resistant to change and are going to use every method they can to delay implementation. We feel that a better strategy is a more direct approach to all of the major companies and retailers as many of the umbrella organisations of the food industry have spent years convincing themselves that salt content should not be reduced and it is difficult for them to change their policy now. Nevertheless, at a recent meeting of the Food Standards Agency and Department of Health where all stakeholders were invited, there were some positive moves. 

For a full copy of the report and recommendations please go to www.sacn.gov.uk
Labelling 
There is still great reluctance for the food industry to properly label the salt content of all the foods that have salt added. There is no legal requirement to label foods with their sodium or salt content unless nutritional claims are made. Nevertheless, many foods are now labelled with the sodium content, which is completely meaningless to the vast majority of the public. We feel that the best labelling system is the one adopted by some supermarkets, and that is to label a product with the number of grams of salt per serving, with the weight of the serving, and then detail the recommended intake alongside – i.e. 6 grams for adults. 

Some years ago, the Department of Health committed itself to a public health education programme about salt but has done nothing. 

Presentation to the Academy of Culinary Arts 
We now have three chefs who support our campaign – Raymond Blanc from Le Manoir aux Quat’ Saisons, Anton Edelman from The Savoy and Nick Nairn from Nairns. Anton kindly arranged a meeting of the Academy of Culinary Arts, where he produced an outstanding meal with no added salt. Around 50 member chefs of the Academy attended the lunch, which was followed by a presentation on salt by Professor MacGregor. Following this lunch, several chefs have started to use less salt in their food. 

Press release issued on the 3 a day dairy campaign 
The 3 a day campaign was launched on the 17 February by the American Dairy Association and National Dairy Council. CASH is concerned about the 3 a day message because it is ambiguous as to what constitutes the 3 portions of dairy products – many of these contain large amounts of fat and salt. For a copy of the press release please see www.actiononsalt.org.uk/cash/press_releases. 

Westminster diet and health forum national seminar 
This event took place on the 3 April. It had various presentations from Hazel Blears MP, minister for public health. Sir John Krebs (FSA) and Sylvia Jay (FDF). 

Sir John Krebs said that "the Agency will be working with others across Government to educate the ‘next generation’ to enable them to improve their dietary health". He talked about the one area they are working on with the food industry, which is to re-formulate processed foods to reduce their salt content.

Sylvia Jay, from the Food and Drink Federation mentioned the areas that they are working on, one of which is salt. She said that their manufacturers are now working with the FSA to identify products where salt – or more precisely sodium – reductions have been achieved and where further reductions might be possible, for example in key processed foods such as bread, breakfast cereals, soups and sauces. This is good news for CASH, but we really need to see reductions made across all processed foods not just certain product categories.

Department of Health issue 5 a day logo 
A recent 5 a day logo has been launched to promote eating five 80gram portions of fruit and vegetables a day. The programme works with the food industry to improve access to fruit and vegetables and includes the National School Fruit Scheme. This logo goes on fruit and vegetable products that are free of added fat, salt and sugar, so this doesn’t include processed foods. Most of the major supermarkets have adopted this scheme, however Tesco, Sainsburys and Somerfield are reluctant to as they have their own logos, and have made some investment in these. This is going to make it confusing for the public, with variations on what can be included as the 5 a day.

The Department of Health has finally agreed that products that are derived from vegetables but contain added salt, sugar or fat cannot be labelled as portions of vegetables. Many Heinz products are now labelled and supported by the British Dietetic Association, and some supermarkets are doing the same with their own 5 a day logos. For instance, something called the "London Grill" by Heinz which contains frankfurters and bacon in a tomato and bean sauce and has a high salt, sugar and fat content, is blandly labelled by Heinz as being equivalent to one serving of fruit and vegetables. 
World Action on Salt and Health 
We have collaborated with the WHO and offered advice and input to their recent report. You may be aware that they have set a world-wide salt intake target for all adults of 5 grams or less per day. Not surprisingly, the salt recommendations have been attacked by the Salt Institute but have not been changed. Some articles in the press have suggested that Coca-Cola tried to persuade President Bush to withdraw all American funding from the W.H.O following the recommendations on sugar. 
We are now in the process of setting up a World Action Group. If you have names of anyone who could be included do let us know. 

Other news 
· An (EDM) early day motion on the salt contents of food being too high was issued at the beginning of February and has been signed by over 45 MP’s at present. We are currently arranging for questions to be asked both in the House of Lords and the House of Commons about implementation of the new SACN recommendations for Ministers to put pressure on the food industry. 

· Some of CASH’s resources are being updated, including the leaflet about CASH and also a new factsheet for food manufacturers on guidelines for reducing salt. We aim to have a meeting and celebratory party around the end of August/early September. If you have any information, comments or further facts that you want to put to us, do get back to us. 

If you have any information, comments or facts you want to add then please contact:

CASH
Blood Pressure Unit
St George’s Hospital Medical School
Cranmer Terrace
London SW17 ORE
Tel: 0208 725 2409
Email: cash@sghms.ac.uk
